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In 2003, by Notice of Motion 43, the Conference asked for a greater diversity of resources on the Holy Land to be made available. 

Part of the response to the Notice of Motion was the drawing together of The Holy Land Reference Group. The Group has sought a balanced membership in order to offer a variety of perspectives.  Current members are:


The Revd Alan Ashton


The Revd Nichola G Jones


The Revd Hazel M Forecast


The Revd Peter G Sulston


Dr Elizabeth Harris


Ms Christine Elliott


Mr Steve Hucklesby


Anthea Cox

The Group membership will vary depending on changing circumstances and work programmes, and is keen to hear from others interested in Israel/Palestine contact plsj@methodistchurch.org.uk.

The Group meets periodically, and will: 

· Gather together from across the Connexion accounts of Methodist links with partners in Israel and Palestine and make this available via the Methodist website;

· Explore the possibility of commissioning bible study material (identified as a gap in current resources);

· Continue to participate in and learn from inter-faith dialogue regarding Israel/Palestine.

The Holy Land Reference Group has given consideration to the resources already available and attempted to identify where there are gaps in such information.  The Reference Group believes that any work to provide new resources should be undertaken ecumenically and is mindful of the Priorities for the Methodist Church.

The Reference Group will continue to develop a web-based guide to available resources.

The initial work of the Reference Group has led the Group to an understanding that the theological and political issues around Israel and Palestine should be a component in the training programmes of the Methodist Church.

The Ecumenical Accompaniment Programme for Palestine and Israel (EAPPI) received further grant support in 2005-06 from the Fund for World Mission.  The Revd Brian Shackleton, Pickering Circuit, served as an Ecumenical Accompanier for three months from December 2004.  He was present during the elections for the President of the Palestinian Authority.  He is available to speak to District gatherings and Synods.  The experiences of Ecumenical Accompaniers will be communicated in Methodist media.

The Connexional Team have liased with Christian Aid in the production of One Land, Many Voices.  This Report contrasts the perspectives of replacement theology, Christian Zionism and liberation theology.

Anthea Cox, Co-ordinating Secretary for Public Life and Social Justice, was part of an ecumenical delegation led by Christian Aid to Israel/Palestine in March 2005.  

The Connexional Team will continue to work with ecumenical partners through the CTBI Middle East Forum and in other ways to devise appropriate responses to a dynamic situation. 

***RESOLUTION

26/1.
The Conference receives the Report.
286
285

